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It has been a good year for the journal.  Volume 29 began with papers from last year’s annual conference on the theme of ‘Power and the Limits to Power’.  Three of the main speakers offered their papers for publication, so the issue was filled out with unsolicited submissions on other topics.  
Two special issues have appeared this year, both of them arising from symposia sponsored by the McDonald Agape Foundation and held in Cambridge.  The first of these, ‘New Conversations in Islamic and Christian Political Thought’, is something of a new venture for this journal.  There were enough symposium papers for two simultaneous publications in SCE and in The Muslim World, both issues published in May, and co-edited by Afifi Al-Akite and Joshua Hordern.  This was a complex undertaking and I am grateful to both the guest editors and to Sarah Coakley for their invitation to take part and their concentrated effort to pull it off successfully. The second of the special issues, ‘Toward a Contemporary Art of Dying’, has just appeared.  Contributors explore from different perspectives a question that arises with some urgency today in political debate, in medical procedures and in Christian liturgical and pastoral practices.

The final issue of the year due in November will contain 7 unsolicited papers and one review article on ‘The Turn to Classification in Virtue Ethics’.  Most of these authors have not published in SCE before, and a few of them are early career researchers.  It’s always a delight to receive such work and be able to promote it.
A total of 23 submissions have been received so far this year, with 10 of them passing successfully through the peer review process.  We owe a huge debt of gratitude to an ever-widening circle of reviewers for their willingness to attend carefully to these papers and offer sometimes quite extensive comments and suggestions for their authors.

Many thanks also to the panel of Consultant Editors who have given advice during the preparation of these issues.  I’m very pleased that all those who were due to ‘retire’ this year have agreed to stay on for a second (and final) term of three years, so special thanks to John Berkman, David Clough, Jennifer Herdt and Neil Messer.  Once again, Nick Townsend has commissioned a fine, provocative and engaging set of book reviews that I know our readers appreciate.  He carries out this responsibility with imagination and sympathy, and I am grateful for his gifts.   
Projecting into 2017, I’m pleased to say that Volume 30 is already filling up nicely, so we look forward to a productive year ahead.
Susan Parsons
